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MIRACOSTA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

ONE BARNARD DRIVE ― OCEANSIDE, CA 
                      
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING/WORKSHOP                                   JUNE 16, 2022  

(APPROVED JULY 21, 2022) 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER  
The Board of Trustees of the MiraCosta Community College District met in a regular 
meeting/workshop on Thursday, June 16, 2022, both in-person and via Zoom 
conference. President Anna Pedroza called the meeting to order at 4:02 p.m. 

 
II. FLAG SALUTE / ROLL CALL 

Board members present: 
Rick Cassar    Frank Merchat  
William Fischer   Anna Pedroza 
George McNeil   Jacqueline Simon 
    
Administrators present: 
Superintendent/President Sunita V. Cooke 
Vice President Tim Flood 
Vice President Charlie Ng 
Denée Pescarmona 
Wendy Stewart 
 

III. TELECONFERENCING OF MEETINGS (Action Required) 
 
A. Approve Continued Observance of Resolution No. 4-21/22 Authorizing 

Teleconferencing for Meetings Pursuant to AB 361 
By motion of Trustee McNeil, seconded by Trustee Fischer, the board adopted Resolution 
No. 4-21/22 authorizing the continued teleconferencing of meetings pursuant to AB 361. 
Vote:    6/0/0 
Aye:   Cassar, Fischer, McNeil, Merchat, Pedroza, Simon 
Abstentions:  None 
Absent:  None 

 
IV. PUBLIC COMMENT ON ITEMS ON AND NOT ON THE AGENDA 

None. 
 
V. CHANGES IN AGENDA ORDER 

None. 
 
VI. ACTION ITEMS 

 
A. Adopt Resolution No. 20–21/22 in Observance of Juneteenth as a 

MiraCosta College Holiday  
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By motion of Trustee Simon, seconded by Trustee McNeil, the board adopted 
Resolution No. 20 – 21/22 in observance of Juneteenth as a MiraCosta College holiday.  
Vote:    6/0/0 
Aye:   Cassar, Fischer, McNeil, Merchat, Pedroza, Simon 
Abstention:  None 
Absent:  None  

 
VII. WORKSHOP 
 

A. Fiscal Year 2024-28 Five-
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is another area that MiraCosta can benefit from. Flood reviewed the board’s 
budget directives and how they align with college goals.  Dr. Cooke added that 
the community and student needs are changing around the San Elijo Campus 
and, in an effort to revitalize that campus, it was suggested that a marketing firm 
be hired to help survey students and hold forums, so we make sure we are 
serving the needs of students.  This will require a budget so, prior to the board 
adopting the budget at the June 23 board meeting, a cost estimate of this 
marketing effort will be provided to the board.     
 
Projected revenue increases driven by property taxes are estimated at a 6.2 
percent increase for the upcoming year. Some revenue declines are expected in 
FY2022/23, mostly due to lower enrollments, the corresponding student fees, 
and the loss of CARES dollars that helped us over the last couple of 
years.  Increased costs in a number of areas, including with CalSTRS (from 
16.92 percent to 19.1 percent), CalPERS (from 22.9 percent to 26.1 percent), 
and health care continue to be monitored.  We are being mindful of new hires 
and replacement hires, since these are long-term commitments, especially during 
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the board to keep this in mind, as it could likely result in data that is inconsistent 
to data from the past, when a pandemic was not a factor.  He noted that from fall 
to spring, persistence rates for older students (30 


